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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

WE WANT OUR PARENTS / CAREGIVERS / GUARDIANS TO 
TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  
 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents / 
caregivers / guardians think of our school. The Parent / 
Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey is an annual survey 
offered by the Department of Education that is designed to 
assist schools in gaining an understanding of families’ 
perceptions of school climate, student behaviour, and student 
engagement. The survey is optional, but we encourage all 
families to participate. Our school will use the survey results to 
help inform and direct future school planning and improvement 
strategies.  
 

All families are invited to participate in the survey. 
 

The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey will be open 
from Monday 7th August to Friday 8th September 2023. I will 
forward the link via Compass on Monday 7th August. 
 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to 
complete, and can be accessed at any convenient time within 
the survey period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or 
smartphones. The online survey will be available in English and 
10 other languages including Arabic, Greek, Hakha Chin, Hindi, 
Japanese, Punjabi, Simplified Chinese, Somali, Turkish, and 
Vietnamese. 
 

PARENT / TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
Compass bookings are now open to make an appointment time 
to see your child’s classroom or specialist teacher. 
A reminder to all families that Parent/Teacher interviews will be 
happening in week 6, 16th August from 11:00am to 6:30pm (3 
week’s time). Information has been sent home with the eldest 
child in each family about how to book Parent/Teacher 
Interviews.  
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
Over the past couple of weeks, I have met with the students who 
are receiving acknowledgment of Student of the Week. We 
share morning / afternoon tea together, chatting about why they 
received the award and things around the school that could be 
improved. Last week I met with Year 3 to 6 students, and we 
had a constructive conversation around the rubbish in the yard. 
Some suggestions where no food outside, no wrappers on food, 
extending lunch eating time. I will take these suggestions to 
JSC. 
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ART COMPETITION 
Congratulations to all the 
students who participated in 
the recent Art competition. 
It was extremely hard to 
judge the magnificent 
entries.  
1st Sophie N, 2nd Leyla K, 
3rd Jenny L, 4th Chanel P.  
All students who entered will 
be invited to attend an 
excursion to the National 
Gallery of Victoria to 
participate in an Intro to 
Bonnard for Primary and 
Theatre of the Everyday 
Primary Workshop. 

 

ATTENDANCE 
A reminder that we are required to record student attendance 
and reasons for absences. You can help us by contacting us 
when your child is absent or going to be away on a future date. 
We prefer you to report student absences using Compass, as 
that means the information goes straight into our attendance 
records, however if that is not possible, please contact the 
school as soon as you are aware of the absence occurring. If 
students are unwell, then home is the best place for them. 
Having a day off for your birthday or 'just because' is not an 
acceptable reason for an absence. Ideally, family holidays are 
planned for school holiday breaks; if that's not possible, please 
work with your child's teacher to plan for learning that can 
happen while you are away. We want all our students at school, 
every day because, every day counts! 
 

100 DAYS OF SCHOOL 
Tomorrow our Foundation students will have attended school for 
100 days. I wish them all a wonderful day celebrating with their 
friends and teachers. Keep an eye on Facebook for some 
pictures of our ‘old’ teachers and their students.   
 

YEAR 6 
Our Grade 6 students should have all now received their 
Secondary School Placement offers. This is a very exciting time 
for our graduating students. As parents and carers you can help 
to ease any worries your child has about starting secondary 
school by preparing your child in the months and weeks before 
term begins. Here are some ideas for practical preparations you 
can put into place to help ease the transition to secondary 
school:  
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• Make sure your child goes to their secondary school 
transition and orientation programs.  

• Involve your child in decision-making where possible. For 
example, you could discuss transport options to and from 
school.  

• Practise taking the route to secondary school together to 
build your child’s confidence about travelling independently.  

 

ASSEMBLY 
Looking forward to seeing you all at the Foundation to Year 2 
assembly tomorrow. See you then.  
 

Finally, as always I would love to hear any feedback you have 
about our school, so please feel free to email me at any time at 
kurunjang.ps@education.vic.gov.au with any thoughts, 
concerns, feedback or suggestions that you may have to 
continue to make our school a wonderful place to be and to 
learn. I will get back to you as soon as I can and really do 
appreciate any feedback that you have to share. 
 

Tom 
 

~ Learning Together 
 

 

STUDENT OF THE 

WEEK AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are 
made each week and announced 

in the newsletter on a Thursday. The awards are presented to 

the students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in the Gym.  

Parents are most welcome to attend. 

 
Foundation Potts ~ Ava Wytkamp 

Foundation Potts ~ Alexander Verdura 
Foundation Ahern ~ Chol Nyuol 
Foundation Ahern ~ Hazel Kohli 
Foundation Jane ~ Mila Joveska 

Foundation Jane ~ Braxton Woolley 
Foundation Amy ~ Arlo Fastuca 
Foundation Amy ~ Elena Feely 

Foundation Ryan ~ Elara Woodley 
Foundation Ryan ~ Sofia Ribeiro Figueiredo 

1 Cohen ~ Nebras Saati 
1 Cohen ~ Tiana Walters 

1 Sophia ~ Rebekah Ainea 
1 Sophia ~ Jack Anesbury 

1 Cole ~ Zavier Walters 
1 Cole ~ Markus Tahata Bentley 

1 Dovaston ~ John Lowden 
1 Dovaston ~ Kavya Mishra 

2 Ana ~ Ivaan Bhullar 
2 Ana ~ Akuot Gor Deeng 

2 Kirk ~ Paige Ali 
2 Kirk ~ Seth Grima 

2 Kaitlin ~ Addison Smyth 
2 Kaitlin ~ Cruz Damon 

2 Estelle ~ Nj Bates 
2 Estelle ~ Samantha Solomua 

 
 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 

If you have changed any of your contact 
details, could you please advise the school 
office ASAP so that our records can be updated.  It is vitally 
important that we have current contact details to call parents. 

FORWARD PLANNING 
 
 

       

Friday 4th August 

• Year 5/6 Camp ~ Final Instalment Due 

• Recycle Bread Bags – Collection Ends 

• Foundation 100 Days at School 
Friday 11th August 

• Year 3/4 Camp ~ Final Instalment Due 
Wednesday 16th August 

• Parent/Teacher Conferences ~ 11.00am-7.00pm 
Monday 21st August 

• Book Week Dress Up Day ~ Read, Grow Inspire 
Monday 4th ~ Wednesday 6th September 

• Year 3/4 Camp ~ Lady Northcote 
Wednesday 6th & Thursday 7th September 

• Teeth On Wheels ~ Visiting KPS 
Friday 8th September 

• Year 1/2 Big Night In 
Monday 11th ~ Wednesday 13th September 

• Year 5/6 Camp ~ Queenscliffe Camp Wyuna 
Monday 11th ~ Thursday 14th September 

• Teeth On Wheels ~ Visiting KPS 
Friday 15th September 

• Slime / Colour Run Fundraiser ~ gold coin to join 
in the run 

• Last Day Term 3 ~ Early dismissal 2.10pm 
Monday 2nd October 

• First Day Term 4 ~ 8.50am Start 
Monday 6th November 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Tuesday 7th November 

• Melbourne Cup Day ~ Public Holiday 
Wednesday 8th November 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

 

FOUNDATION 

ENROLMENTS 

2024 ARE NOW OPEN 

 

Parents who live within our school’s 
designated neighbourhood area are 
invited to enrol their children for 
Foundation 2024 at the office.  To be 

eligible to enrol for Foundation in 2024 your child must turn 5 
years of age by 30th April 2024. You must provide proof of your 
child’s age by presenting a birth certificate.  For students who 
were born overseas you must present their passport and visa 
details.  Immunisation certificates are also required and may be 
posted. 
to you on request by calling 1800 653 809. As the immunisation 
and birth certificates may take a little time to arrive, we suggest 
you get organised early and phone for your certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would like 
to arrange a tour of our school. 

 

 

LIBRARY 
 

We currently have a large number of overdue 
library books.  Could I ask that any library books 
found at home that belong to our school, please 
be returned to the library ASAP. 
 

Thank you 
Lynne Notman ~ Library Technician 
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NOTIFICATION AND APPROVAL 

REGARDING EXTENDED ABSENCES FOR 

FAMILY HOLIDAYS OR EVENTS 
 

We appreciate that families from time to time may be absent for 
family holidays or events. In the event that you know you will be  
absent please come to the office to collect a notification 
regarding extended absences for family holidays or events form 
for approval. This will enable the class and specialist teachers 
to be aware of the absence and for the absence to be recorded 
on compass. 

 

 

JUNIOR SCHOOL 

COUNCIL 
 

Please remember to collect your 
plastic bread tags and soft plastic 

bread bags over the holiday. The plastic bread tags are being 
collected in each classroom. The soft plastic bread bags 
collection point is the large box near Lost Property - this can be 
any soft plastic bag used for bread. 

 

 

CANTEEN  
 

Please note that on-
line canteen orders 
can be placed up to 2 
weeks in advance 
however, they must be 
placed prior to 9.00am 
on the day of wanting 
the order processed. 

 

Please see attached to this newsletter a new canteen 
price list for Term 3. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LATE ARRIVALS: 
 

If your child is running late for any reason, please take 
them to the office to be signed into school. A late pass 
will be issued to your child to be given to the teacher.  

 
 

DISCLAIMER 
 

All advertisements placed in this newsletter and flyers sent 
home on behalf of sporting groups and auxiliaries are done so 
in good faith. It should not be assumed that Kurunjang Primary 
School is recommending these activities. Parents have a 
responsibility to make sure that activities are suitable and safe 
for their children. 

 



 

 
Have you signed up to the Compass App? 

In order to keep you up to date with important information Kurunjang Primary School is part of a portal system 

called COMPASS.     

Through Compass, you will be able to update personal details such as phone numbers and be kept up to date 

with important dates, whole school events, excursions, book parent teacher conferences, contact teachers 

and more.  

You will be able to view your childs school report and learning tasks completed throughout the school year via 

Compass. 

If you have not yet signed up, please return the slip below for you to receive your personalised login details. 

 

        - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

 

 

I would like to receive my COMPASS APP details to be kept updated with my child’s reports, school events, 

reminders and calendar items.  

 

Name: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

Student name/s: _________________________________________________________ 

 

Class: ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

  



 

 



 

 

  



 

 



 

 

 

Collection Extended until 4th August  



  



 

CLASS LIST FOR Qkr! 
 

CLASS  NAME  Qkr! CLASS 
 

Foundation Potts  Foundation Potts 
Foundation Ahern  Foundation Ahern 
Foundation Jane  Foundation Jane 
Foundation Amy  Foundation Amy 
Foundation Ryan  Foundation Ryan 

 
1 Sophia   1 Sophia 
1 Cohen   1 Cohen 
1 Cole   1 Cole 
1 Dovaston  1 Dovaston 

 
2 Ana   2 Ana 
2 Kirk   2 Kirk 
2 Kaitlin   2 Kaitlin 
2 Estelle   2 Estelle 

 
3/4 Tony   3/4 Tony 
3 Christina  3 Christina 
3 Parker   3 Parker 
3 Danielle  3 Danielle 
4 Tanya   4 Tanya 
4 Mason   4 Mason 
4 Gatt   4 Gatt 

 
5 Micallef  5 Micallef 
5 Blake   5 Blake 
5 Bella   5 Bella 
6 D’Elia   6 D’Elia 
6 Ellie   6 Ellie 
6 Webb   6 Webb  



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 – 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 – 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 


